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The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of May 14, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Kenny Baccus, Noxious Weed Administrator, presented his 2008 budget for 

consideration.  Kenny asked permission to purchase baffles for the water tank on the 

sprayer.  The commissioners approved. 

 

David and Matt Atkinson, Cabin Row, came in and talked to the board about the dump 

pit at the lake that sits across from his house, that debris has been going in since the 

tornado.  He was concerned about his well.  The commissioners said that test wells will 

be set up, per KDHE.       

 

Janice Davidson, Emergency Management, reported that as of Friday night Individual 

Assistance was given at the lake through FEMA.  She went through the process.    

Commissioner McGavran moved to continue the disaster resolution for another seven 

days.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.   

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, visited with the board on legal issues. 

 

John Denney, Pierce, Faris & Co. Chtd, county auditor, met with the board.   

 

Mike Smith, Fire Department #2, presented the 2008 budget for consideration.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, gave the board a change in plans and construction 

for the Rainbow Bridge project.  The change net change was $1,200, county would owe 

20% of.   

 

Jo Funk, Saline County Sanatarian, Truette McQueen, County Appraiser/Zoning, and 

Janice Davidson, Emergency Management, met with the commissioners and discussed 

septic tanks at Cabin Row.  Kent Constable was also present.   

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 40.  Ken reported on payment from 

housing from Johnson County.  Ken gave the contract for Johnson County to the 

commissioners for signature.  Ken gave his 2008 budgets for consideration.   

 

Kent Baldock, and Jennifer Cleveland, Soil Conservation Office, presented the 2008 

budget for consideration.  Jennifer had a letter of support for the Ottawa County 

Conservation District Water Quality Buffer Grant that they need to reapply for.  The 

commissioners signed the support.  

 

Gary Satter, and Sara Olmsted, Kansas Crossroads RCD, and Jennifer Cleveland, Ottawa 

County Soil Conservation, talked to the commissioners about sponsoring the approval for 

Application For Resource Conservation and Development Program Assistance for the 
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Kansas Crossroads Resource Conservation and Development Area.   

       

Mary Arganbright, County Clerk, gave the Clerk of the District inventory for review. 

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 12:25 p.m.   


